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MEMORANDUM 

To: Council Members 
 
From: Nikki Elsen, City Clerk 
 
Date: July 15, 2022 
 
Re: File 22-0939 AN ORDINANCE to amend Section 4-48 of the Code of Ordnances of the City of 
La Crosse regarding sale of intoxicating liquor. 
 
This ordinance amendment will bring us current with State law.  In 2019, the State removed the liter limit 
restriction on intoxicating liquor sales – see 2019 Wisconsin Act 6 below.   
 
“Class B” licensees are allowed to sell alcohol for both on-premise and off-premise consumption.  Currently, 
our Code limits the amount of intoxicating liquor that can be sold at one time; however, there was no limit on 
the amount of wine and fermented malt beverage (beer) that may be sold. 
 
This amendment removes the limit on intoxicating liquor (which includes wine).  This change is being 
requested because grocery stores are now licensed with a “Class B”. 
 
Please contact me if you have questions. 
 
Nikki M. Elsen, City Clerk, WCMC 
elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org 
608-789-7555 
 

 


